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Thursday February 13, 2020
6:00pm DPW Conference Room
1. Call to Order
6:00pm
2. Roll Call
Present:  Donna Szewczak, Walter Kruzel, Gina Cekala, Wendy Costa, Doug Maxellon(via phone), Bethany Ouellette, Marie Pyznar, Melissa Everett, Jeff Leonowicz, Chris Cykley, Tina LeBlanc
Absent:  Cindy Mangini, Charlotte Riley, Scott Ryder, Jason LaFleur
3. Approval of Minutes
A. January 23, 2020
Motion to approve by Walter, second by Wendy, Doug and Marie abstained and the rest were in favor.
4. Special Guest – BL
John (BL)-   We are going to look at all 10 properties and the recommendations for the master plan.  There have been some revisions since the last time we got together about a month ago.

Jablonski-   The proposed plan is to combine multiple properties into one at the Jablonski.  
-build a new fueling depot for all town vehicles with 2 lanes
-covered parking with a solar array
-an addition to the building in order to move B&G over
-move animal control to the site and build a new building for it
Next steps after tonight will be for the civil team to look at this conceptual site plan and to come up with their conceptual plan.  
We are proposing to bridge across the wetlands and combine all the parcels.  The civil team will look at the topography to make sure that works.  Our concept is to create a new public entry.  There will be offices and meeting spaces.  We are proposing to in-fill the current courtyard.  There will be a new added garage space.  There will be added locker, storage and shower space.  

Buildings & Grounds-   We are proposing to close this facility and move everything to the Jablonski.  We are still recommending sale of the property.  The conceptual plan we presented was for multi-unit residential building compatible with the neighborhood.  We have to create an inventory of all equipment, vehicles, etc. on the site.  We have to get a good idea on the inventory to make sure that enough space has been planned at the Jablonski.  The site is zoned residential.  
Donna-   We should get an estimate of what that prolperty would garnish on the open market for real estate. 
John-   You need to decide to hire someone to do an appraisal or not.
Donna-   We do have a real estate company on board.  They do have a commercial person.  
Marie-   The value is going to be less to a developer if they have to take the building down first themselves.  Coming up with a value is going to be tough.  
John-   The town would need to decide to sell “as is” or at a price after it has been abated.  

Alcorn-   The only thing we are thinking at this point would be to possibly move Social Services there.   We need to find out how utilized the building currently is.  

Social Services-   One thing we are trying to figure out is, can it move?  Can it move to Alcorn?  That building can be sold as is it would not be a tear down.  It has sufficient parking.  

Town Hall-   There is a need to maintain it.  It is full and it is used.  The record/storage space is reported to be at capacity.  The building is in pretty good shape.  We are not proposing to move it.  

Library-   We are not proposing to move it.  There is room to put and addition if needed.  

Public Safety-   The underground fuel tank needs to be replaced.  We do recommend replacing it with an above ground tank and moving it over to the Jablonski and creating a 2-lane fueling station.  We are proposing a bridge through the wetlands area to connect it to the Jablonski .  The Senior Center parcel will remain separate.  

EMS-   EMS and Old Town Hall are on the same parcel.  The intersection is heavily burdened.  There used to be a traffic light there when it was a fire station.  Should the building move to another location/ 2 separate locations?  Should it stay where it is because it is near the highway?  Need to see if there is room to expand at the current site.  Can we add more garage space?

Animal  Control  -  We are recommending moving this to the Jablonski.

John-   We need to plan what the next steps are in putting things out to the public.  
Marie-   I think we need to prioritize the buildings.  The Incubator space idea at the Annex would be good for small businesses that have outgrown their homes.  
Donna-   I think the Jablonski and the Transfer Station are our first priorities, which loops in Buildings and Grounds.  
The committee agreed.  
Doug-   I think we work on Jablonski and Transfer Station now and the rest behind the scenes.
John-   What are the thoughts on taking the third floor off the Annex?  
Marie-   I think we need to show people that the Jablonski and the Transfer Station can be done first.   The Annex is going to be a bit harder of a sell for people.  
Gina-   We are about to start the renovation on JFK.  If we come in with a large dollar amount to fix the Annex people are going to be up in arms.
Melissa-   We do need to make people aware that the Annex is part of this large Mater Plan. 
Bethany-   Deciding whether or not to remove the floor I think is so far down the road at this point.  
Tina-   Having The Joint Facilities Committee go to a Town Council meeting and a Board of Ed meeting would be helpful.  
Donna-   The Jablonski is going to need a referendum.  Maybe we can consider it for 2021.  It will save us money to do one fueling station.  Moving Social Services and selling that building can be done with very little money.  
5. Old Business
A. Henry Barnard Partial Roof Replacement Phase 1
Chris-   No updates at this time.  
B. Henry Barnard Partial Roof Replacement Phase 2 
Chris-   No update at this time.  
The Ed Specs were approved for Phase 3.
Walter-   The minutes were approved on 2/11/20.  
Chris-   We are going to submit it in March.  I have the 3 resolutions.  The budget, Tom and I are finalizing and it’s probably going to be in the neighborhood of $300,000.  That includes the roof, chimney re-pointing and the mechanical roof.  Right now it is at $290,000 and we need to figure in the metal roof still.  
A reporter at the BOE meeting the other stood up and inquired why we are doing the roof in so many phases.  It was explained to her that it is a money issue and that we need to stay under the referendum amount.   
Marie-   I don’t think people understand how much more in the long run this is costing us to do this in 3 phases.  It doesn’t make sense.  You wouldn’t only replacement part of the roof at your house.   
Chris-   We should have our approval to get pricing by the state by mid-April.  We should then be able to issue a PO in May.  We will have to use state contract like last time.  I have already reached out to the same vendors as last time to let them know this is coming.  
C. Roof Management Plan
Donna-   Joey Bosco will join us at our next meeting as a special guest to go over the roofing referendum; he is the chair of DPW Subcommittee. 
 School Roofs Priority by Jeff Leonowicz
Priority 1 is Barnard, HMS and Whitney
Priority 2 is Parkman, Stowe and Crandall
Priority 3 is ESS and Eagle Academy
Town Building Priority by Jeff Leonowicz
Priority 1 is Public Safety, Lamagna, B&G and Alcorn
Priority 2 is Annex, Animal shelter and DPW
Priority 3 is Senior Center, Adult Day Care, Old Town Hall and Social Services

School Total approx. $13,454,610                   Town Total approx. $7,394,246
Jeff-   We ideally need to be replacing one roof per year.  We really need a 20 year buffer to build up funds.  I hate to say it but Enfield High is going to need a new roof in 25 years.   
D. Request the Town Council Appoint Joint Facilities Building Committee 
Donna-   We need the resolutions so that we can be the building committee.
Chris-   You need the resolution to submit the grant.  
E. Transfer Station Update
Jeff-   We have the 2 engineers that got back to us.  Fuss & O’Neil and Anchor.   Anchor was much cheaper.  
F. Energy Performance Contract
Jeff-   From April 18-March 19 we had a cost avoidance of $849,173.
G. Clean Energy
Donna-   There is a group going to Woodstock to visit a solar field in May.
H. Joint Facilities Committee Communications
No updates.
6. New Business
None
7. Executive Session
Not needed
8. Committee Comments
None
9. Set Next Meeting Date
2/27/20
10. Adjournment
Motion by Walter at 7:46pm, second by Wendy and all in favor.
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